ICTAS Doctoral Scholar FY 25 Travel Approval Request
For travel between June 17, 2024, and May 31, 2025
(Note:  Travel Request Must Be Submitted by May 15, 2025) 

As part of your Doctoral Scholar Fellowship, you are allotted $1,000 for approved professional travel for the dissemination of your research during the 2024-2025 academic year (Fiscal Year 2025).  Please note that this travel money can also be used to pay registration fees for virtual conferences if you are presenting (poster, talk, paper, etc.).  You will still need to follow the same process described here.   
 
To request that your travel be reimbursed from your ICTAS professional travel allotment, you must complete the two steps below before you travel: 
 
Step 1: Fill in answers for sections 1-7 below and send this form as a word document or PDF to Erin Poff (emcclusk@vt.edu).  Please do not cut and paste questions and answers into the body of an email. 
 
1. Your name, email, department, and today’s date. 
2. Advisor name and email. 
3. Name, dates, and Location of event. 
4. Why are you planning to attend the event (include paper, poster, and/or presentation titles)?   
5. How will this specific event help your career? (50 words max) 
6. What strategies will you use to facilitate professional networking. (50 words max) 
7. Has your advisor approved of your attendance at this event? Please attach, or cut and paste, a copy of the email from your advisor stating this. 
 
Step 2: Once you receive approval from Erin Poff, on Step 1, you will need to work with your department’s staff to set this trip up on the University’s travel system, Chrome River. The ICTAS fund number for use in Chrome River is 117464 (provide this to the staff person who is assisting you with this system). It should be listed for providing approval for the part of your travel charged to this fund number.  The total charged to this account cannot exceed $1000.  Note that Chrome River is the mechanism that ICTAS will use to reimburse you for travel expenses.  If you have any questions about Chrome River, please speak to staff in your department about how to use this system.   
 
Note: This request for travel must be received by May 15, 2025, and travel reimbursement request must be submitted through VT Chrome River no later than June 1, 2025, for compliance with our fiscal year 2025 budgets.  Questions?  Contact Dr. VandeVord or Erin Poff. 

